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Minutes 
 
Present:  Councillor M Roberts, Councillor M Morris; Councillor K Pugh; Councillor R Roycroft. 
Councillor B Willberry.  Also present Mrs J Simmons and RFO, Councillor Wild and one member of the 
public. 
 
1-19    WELCOME  

Chairman Roycroft welcomed all present to the meeting and went through fire evacuation 
procedures.  

 
2-19    APOLOGIES 

 No apologies received. 
 
3.19 CHAIR’S ANNUAL REPORT 

We are in the midst of a small crime wave and perhaps we should be proactive as a Parish 
Council to help.  Planning and Highways at Shropshire Council need to get back to us 
quicker than they are.  Councillor Willberry said the don’t get back to us at all.  Speed limit 
needs to be finalised.  On a personal note it has been a good year and thanked Parish 
Councillors for their support. 
 

4.19 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
The Clerk asked for nominations for the new Chairman.  

 
Chairman  Parish Councillor Roycroft 

    Proposed by Parish Councillor Morris 
    Seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts 
 
 Vice Chairman Parish Councillor Morris 
    Proposed by Parish Councillor Pugh 
    Seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts 
  
 Snow    Parish Councillor Willberry 
 Warden  Proposed by Parish Councillor Roycroft 
    Seconded by Parish Councillor Pugh 
 
 Flood Warden  Parish Councillor Willberry 
    Proposed by Parish Councillor Pugh 
    Seconded by Parish Councillor Morris 
 
 Power Warden Parish Councillor Roycroft 
    Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts 
    Seconded by Parish Councillor Willberry 
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5.19    DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE (CHAIRMAN) 
 Declaration of Acceptance of Office signed by Chairman and Vice Chairman. 
 
6.19   ANNUAL REPORTS 

Councillor Wild’s Report had been circulated previously.  Police and Crime Commissioner 
can buy Smartwater for every household in the Parish.  Small bottle contains DNA and this is 
exclusive to house delivered to.  If any property is stolen and found it can be screened by 
Ultra Violet and this tells Police if this item is property of household. 
Paris Council has to buy it then Police will hand out to households.  Register DNA code for 
each house. Cost is £10 per household but Parish Council get a 25% discount. 
Ram Aston is the person to contact.  Households can then put up Smartwater signs in 
homes and parishes. 
Shropshire Council going down to 2 Planning Committees from 3.  Sometimes Planning 
Committees have 3 or 4 applications on the agenda.  A lot of people involved.  Will now just 
have North and South, making it more efficient. 
Big problem in Shropshire amount of looked after children – gone from 280 in recent years to 
400 now.  Another issue is Cuckooing – this is about inviting people into families then getting 
children to drug run. 

   
Police Report:  Clerk tried to contact PC David Walton to invite him to the meeting but his 
email bounced back.  Councilor Wild said he has left the area.  Clerk mentioned email which 
has been sent regarding two Rural Crime Prevention evenings where police and agencies 
they work with will talk to the community.  25th June Shipton Village Hall and 27th June 
starting at 7.30pm.  It was decided that as many of Parish Council at attend as possible as 
they will be discussing Smartwater. 
 

7.19 RISK ASSESSMENTS REVIEWED 
 General Risk Assessment agreed and signed 
 Financial Risk Assessment agreed and signed. 
 
8.19  STANDING ORDERS REVIEWED 
 Reviewed and agreed. 
 
9.19 CLOSE OF MEETING 

The meeting closed at 20:17 
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